

Office of the City Clerk
Council Services Division

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Anthony J. Zielinski

November 13, 2002

Saleh A. Bazzar 1105 E. Connie Lane Oak Creek, WI 53154

Dear Mr. Bazzar:

This is to notify you that the letter sent to you dated November 6, 2002 erroneously stated that the Utilities and Licenses Committee on Tuesday, October 22, 2002 voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt license based upon change in circumstances for the premises at 1401 W. Greenfield Ave. ("Sam's Food Market") be denied. The Committee did not deny your application, it denied your letter requesting a change in circumstances based upon concentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the vicinity of the location for which you are seeking a license. This matter did not need to be referred to the full Common Council.

I apologize for any confusion due to the erroneous letter of November 6, 2002

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: Milwaukee Police Department License Investigation City Clerk's Office – License Division City Attorney's Office CCFN 020694